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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAMTOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 1ST 2011 COUNCIL CHAMBER
 COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM 
FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
Present: The Mayor Councillor Elaine Silverwood (in the chair), Councillors Mrs Oades, J.Cameron, P. Hardy, P.Hodgson, K.Beckett, D. Armer, D. Murrey, M.McIver.
1. Apologies for absence: Councillor K. Wright on  medical grounds
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the Local authority Code of Conduct act 2007 (part 2) and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or personal interest should be declared. Councillor Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters. Cllr. Silverwood and Cllr. Beckett declared an interest in Item 12c.Cllr Silverwood item 13
3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt. O’Donoghue and PC Davis attended. The main issue is the underage   purchase and consumption of alcohol. Test purchases of alcohol are ongoing; a meeting of Licensees has taken place. A Police report for October will be circulated. ‘Baby in the Brook’ case is unresolved with investigations ongoing. Members remain concerned about smoking in the doorways of public houses in the town. Other concerns are the condition of the George Hotel. Noted the clerk to write to Scottish and Newcastle Brewery inviting representatives to a meeting of council to explain their intentions and future plans for the site.
4. Ratification of the action of the Leisure Committee held on November 1st 2011: approved

5. Approval of the minutes of the council meeting held on Tuesday October 4th 2011. Approved.

6. Matters arising from those minutes not on the agenda: none recorded

7. Mayors announcements:
a. St John Ambulance: the clerk submitted a draft document on the tenancy of the building.
Resolved the clerk to write to Napthen Houghton and Craven and Mr Raymond Green to establish the whereabouts of the final signed copy and retain this in the council archive. On receipt discussion can then take place with St. John.

b. Santander: the Mayor reported a letter has been sent to the Area Manager Santander and is awaiting a response.

c. The Mayor reminded members of the details of Remembrance Sunday on November 13th 2011

d. Mayors Charity Baby in the brook donations. The Mayor reported the fund is gaining great support together with two offers of funeral services from Funeral Directors in the town.

8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: The clerk reported on email distribution to Members. Other information received includes: copy of Clerk and Council direct monthly magazine. A FBC review of polling districts and polling places 2011. For further enquiries contact sandra.hardy@fylde.gov.uk . Note there are no changes to the use of the Community Centre.
A request from FBC re ownership of the Fishstones on the Market Square following an accident. It is said the Lord of the Manor John Sergeant is the owner – FBC advised to check further with LCC.

9. Parks and open spaces:

a. Transfer proposal: discussion is ongoing and a further report should be available at the next meeting of council.

b. Town End Gardens: demolition work is scheduled to begin w/c January 2012. A grant for £2,250 has been obtained and accepted to extended the existing railings and reflect the existing arch to the rear of the garden.
c. Cycle route and QEll field: the clerk asked for clarification on proceeding.
 Resolved that the clerk should seek funding streams to enable the work to be completed at a zero charge to the council. LCC to date have ‘ring fenced’ £5,000 in 2012.
10. Rural Splash update: clerk reported the grant for Rural Splash has been received of £14,000. This expenditure will be administered by KTC in line with LSP guidelines.
11. 11. KWBG: the Mayor reported on the progress of the Christmas Trees and Christmas Markets planning.

12. Planning applications  and related items:

a. 11/0706 Unit 3 Kirkham Trading Park Freckleton Road – proposed warehouse extension. KTC reported no objections

b. 11/0599 40 Bleasdale Avenue Kirkham – retrospective planning for new boundary wall, pillars and proposed wrought iron railings.

KTC observes this plan appears to have absorbed an area of Station Road woodland including an area of path and hard standing and wish to see the woodland reinstated.
c. 11/0656 HMP Kirkham Freckleton Road Kirkham – proposed change of use to existing staff and visitor canteen to cafe for public use.

KTC object on the grounds it would be in direct competition with Kirkham Town centre in difficult trading conditions.

d. Further to a request from Bloor Homes to present to council a vision of the ‘Kirkham Triangle’ a resolution was approved and passed as follows. Resolved: that no pre planning application stage developer to attend or present to this council.

13.  Licensing: The clerk reported clarification is sought from FBC to underpin the request for reinstatement of street trading restrictions in the town. The historical background is not recorded at KTC. 
Resolved: that street trading restrictions are reinstated on the streets and car parks as submitted in the minutes of September 6th Council to protect established traders in the town and maintain market town standards. 

14. Finance reports:

a. Monthly report – approved

b. Precept deferred to a future meeting

c. Budget 2012/13 – deferred to a future meeting.

15. Twinning: the clerk reported a letter received from the Chair of the Kirkham Twinning Association in which the funding request was clarified: in the years when Kirkham hosts visitors from France and Germany the KTA would be grateful if KTC could fund and host a Civic reception for the visitors. Approved.
A request for a council representative to attend KTA meetings was discussed. 


Resolved : Councillor Matt McIver represents the council for 2011/12
16. Staffing: the new caretaker/cleaner had accepted a letter of appointment and job description on a 6 month basis to be reviewed.
17. Highways: Cllr Oades reported that the pavements on Poulton Street will be improved in 2012. The water leak on Carr Lane was reported and will be raised with LCC Highways and United Utilities.
18. Date and time on next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting will be Monday December 5th 2011 following Leisure Committee at 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham
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